
August 30th, 1933*

0* M, Benett, Esq 
22 Chesterfield Ave
Westmount, Que*

* t
♦ *

Dear Mr* Benett,
We have your letter ot August 27th confirming 

our telephone conversation and have given consideration to the 
various questions raised*

We regret that we cannot place our laboratory 
equipment at your disposal as you suggest, it would be too 
dangerous a precedent.

In your aeomd paragraph you apeak of the 
"nebulous state of dielectric practice*. I spoke of dleleotrio 
theory not practice, the practice is not nebulous.

When we require a capacitance bridge we will 
have no difficulty in the design and construction of It, as the 
members of our staff have had a very wide experience in the 
construction and operation of standardizing equipment and the 
experience of the research laboratories of the' Bureau of 
Standards at Washington is ours for the asking*

The troubles we have experienced in cable testing 
have been due to deficiencies of the cable companies, and we 
have had no serious difficulty in overcoming them here* We are 
not concerned with the design of bushings.

Yours sincerely#

^ v •(.

Head of the Department of Electrical
Engineering.


